

Welcome to our district's Employee Newsletter! These bits of quick information, announcements and links will help keep you informed! SD 308 Family! Together, We Got This!

Please submit content for Friday Updates to: communications@sd308.org or through this link....thank you!

May 21, 2021 #TogetherWeGotThis

2020-21: A Year of Quotes

At the end of every Friday Update, we provide a quote...sometimes it relates to one of the informational items, sometimes it pertains to the time of the year, sometimes it is motivational/inspirational, and sometimes it is just a "quote". We thought you might enjoy taking a look back at all the quotes that have been shared this school year. Click here for 2020-2021: A Year of Friday Update Quotes.

Mask Guidance

At this time, IDPH and ISBE have not changed their guidance regarding face coverings in the school setting. The school district is accountable to both agencies and will continue to monitor the situation for any changes. Students and staff must continue to wear face coverings at all times other than the following:

- When eating;
- When outdoors and physical distancing of at least 6 feet can be maintained;
- When playing a musical instrument outdoors with at least 6 feet social distancing;
- If using a face shield when other methods of protection are not available or appropriate;
- When staff is alone in a classroom or office with the door closed; and/or
- When there is an approved mask exemption form on file indicating a medical need.

Graduation Streaming

The 2021 Graduations for both OE (10:00am) and OH (3:30 pm) will be available for streaming this Saturday, May 22nd at: www.sd308.org/Graduation

RUSH Medical Reimbursement Program

Have you heard? SD 308 employees enrolled in the District's Preferred Provider Organization or Health Care Account benefit plan and who receive care from Rush Health providers can now be reimbursed for most out-of-pocket expenses, like co-pays and deductibles commonly incurred for treatments. For more information please visit: Rush Healthcare Savings Program page located on the Employee Intranet under Human Resources/Insurance Benefits.

Boulder Hill - Fundraiser for TA

Please <u>click here</u> for a flyer with details on how to support a teaching assistant's son from Boulder Hill through a Culver's Night for Jackie Fundraiser being held on Thursday, May 27th. Your support is greatly appreciated.

Yearly Tech Cleanup

During the summer, the Tech Department performs its yearly cleanup of devices and files to assure continued availability of device usage and storage space for the coming school year. The primary activities that will be focused on this summer can be found on the attached.

Summer Hours

Summer hours will be in effect Monday, June 7 - Friday, July 30. To view the memo sent out by Ken Miller, Executive Director of Human Resources, dated May 12, 2021 please click here.

Oswego Honors Veterans - Middle East Conflicts Wall

The Oswego Honors Veterans is a tribute and an amazing way to remember all those who paid the ultimate sacrifice while serving our country. It will be hosting the Middle East Conflicts Wall of Honor from May 21 - May 31. Click Here for flyer and calendar of events to be held from May 21 - May 31.

Help Wanted - SD 308

Many new positions are being posted for support in the fall. Most are federally funded through ESSER (Elementary and Secondary Schools Emergency Relief). For a complete listing of all openings, visit: www.sd308.org/jobs.. Here are a few highlights: DEI and Family Engagement Director - This position will be a 12-month administrator position and will be part of ESD. Two HS Instruction Tech Coaches - These are TOSAs (Teachers on Special Assignment) positions that will work closely with DAC staff and HS admin to build staff capacity in utilizing technology to implement best instructional practices. Two Secondary Curriculum/Instructional Coaches - These are TOSAs that will serve/lead on curriculum committees and support best instructional practices. Fourteen (14) Elementary Intervention Teachers - One intervention teacher at each of the elementary schools and at Brokaw to provide intervention and differentiation support in both literacy and numeracy.

Kendall County Walk-In Vaccines Available

The Kendall County Health Department will be hosting both Johnson & Johnson or 1st/2nd dose Moderna walk-in COVID vaccine clinics at 651 Prairie Point in Yorkville on the following days: Wednesday, May 26th (3pm-6pm) and Thursday, May 27th (1pm-4pm). ID required to receive vaccine. For more information, visit: www.kendallhealth.org.

Reminder from the Payroll Department

With the end of another school year approaching, now's the time to make sure you can relax and enjoy your Summer Break! Please make sure your direct deposit and income tax settings are how you'd like them for the summer, as changes can't be made over the summer break. Please visit the Employee Self Service (ESS) Portal within Infinite Visions (IV) to submit any changes before June 18th. Click here to be directed to the ESS.

Naturally Slim

Ever wonder how some people can eat whatever they want and not gain weight? We'll show you how it's done. Instead of making you count points, track calories or change your diet, Naturally Slim uses a science-based approach based on the eating patterns that people who don't struggle with their weight use naturally and the Naturally Slim program is delivered online and via mobile device, making it easy to participate from anywhere – at your convenience. Apply between May 17th – May 30th for our next class, and you'll be among the first to experience the new look of the Wondr Health program and learn the science-based skills to lose weight and improve your overall health. You must be enrolled in either PPO plan to apply. Space may be limited! Visit www.wondrhealth.com/cusd308 to apply and learn more.

T-Mobile Perks

Please click here for savings being provided by T-Mobile.

Friday Updates: All Friday Updates can be found on the Intranet under the Communications Tab.

News Stories....Submit to: www.sd308.org/Stories.

Pass It On!....(FOR STAFF)...Click here or visit the Intranet/Communication's tab to send a Pass It On!

Facebook....Follow and "like" Community Unit School District 308 page on Facebook.

BOE Meeting....Next meeting: Monday, June 7, 2021 at 7:30 pm at OEHS. Live stream@www.sd308.org.

"How did it get so late so soon? Its night before its afternoon. December is here before its June.

My goodness how the time has flewn. How did it get so late so soon?"

~ Dr. Seuss